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     Summer is nearly over and I 
hope that the hot weather will 
give us a break and bring us  
cooler days. With nearly no  
rainfall the last several months, 
our lawns in the parks and the 
cemetery are looking a liƩle 
“yellow”. This is understandable 
and we know that the lawns will 
come back “green” in the spring! 
I appreciate the efforts of our 
residents to conserve water 
where they can. Many thanks to 
our water department crew for 

their hard work and dedicaƟon in keeping our water 
clean and safe! 
     For the past two years, I have reminded and 
encouraged our residents to help keep our City 
looking great. The #TakePrideTooele Campaign  
conƟnues to grow and I have seen many people who 
have cleaned up their own yard and then helped 
their neighbors with theirs. Our Youth Court  
volunteers, and their leader Becky Bracken, have 
also stepped up to tackle projects that needed some 
loving care. One Tooele City resident, Gene Buell, 
has organized a group of volunteers who have been 
cleaning up their neighborhood every Thursday 
evening for the past several weeks.  I am grateful for 
the pride that is shown by members of our  
community who pick up furniture and other  
unwanted items that people have dumped by the 
side of the road. Many thanks to our code  
enforcement official and our parks crews who are 
busy every day as they clean up our City.  
     I would like to invite all interested groups or  
individuals to join me for our next city clean up event 
“Take Pride Tooele Thursdays” on September 10th. 
More informaƟon is included on page 4 in this  
newsleƩer.   
     I am excited about our new small business grant 
program that will be available soon to help our 
businesses as they struggle to make ends meet 
during the COVID‐19 pandemic. Please watch our 
social media pages and our website for more 
informaƟon.    
     I welcome your comments and quesƟons. You 
may contact me at my office at 435‐843‐2104 or at 
dwinn@tooelecity.org.  Thank you! 
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2 City Council Meeting at City Hall 
 7 pm 

 Labor Day — City Offices Closed  
 Reminder Garbage will not be 
 picked up on Monday, Sept. 7th. 
 Trash Pick-Up Services will be 
 delayed one day that week
 starting with the holiday. 
8—18  Tooele City CARES Small 

Business Grant Applications 
open online at tooelecity.org 

9 Planning Commission Meeting at 
City Hall 7 pm 

10 Kids Holiday Craft Pick-Up at 
City Hall 4 - 5 pm (Must be pre-
registered at tooelecity.org) 

10 #TakePrideTooele Thursdays fall 
clean up event on Smelter Road 
6:30 pm 

11 Patriot Day 
16 City Council Meeting at City Hall 
 7 pm 
17  General Plan Draft Open House 
 at City Hall 6 - 9 pm 
17  QPR Suicide Prevention Training 
 at City Hall 7 - 9 pm 
18 Shred Day at the Tooele Senior 
 Center Parking Lot 10 am - 1pm 
21 Free Family Dinner Drive-

Through 5 - 7 pm 

 Planning Commission Meeting at 
City Hall 7 pm 

30 2020 Census Self-Response 
Deadline (2020Census.gov) 

 

September Calendar: 

As temperatures start to cool down 
don’t forget to  
adjust the Ɵmer 
on your automaƟc 
irrigaƟon / sprinkler 
systems. Lawns and 
gardens do not 
need as much water 
in the Fall as they 
do in the Summer.     
      Shorter watering 

intervals conserves water for all of us 
and saves you money! 

 

 
 

Your Tax Dollars at Work! 
 
 

Tooele City has been hard at work  
making improvements around our 
City! We can’t repair or replace every‐
thing that we would like, or that our 
ciƟzens would like, so we have to plan 
and prioriƟze projects as funding is 
available. Here are a few of the  
projects we have been working on this 
year:  

 Underwater Divers Cleaned Water 
Tank 

 Caldwell Sewer Line Replacement 
 Completed Old Sewer Plant Total 

RemediaƟon 
 Purchased 4 New Snowplow 

Trucks 
 Sidewalk Replacement Projects 

throughout the City 
 Hired a New PosiƟon — Civil  

Inspector 
 Water Way Replacement Projects 

throughout the City 
 Asphalt Overlay Projects 

throughout the City 
 Asphalt Slurry Seal Projects 

throughout the City 
 Well 6 Total ReconstrucƟon for 

Electrical Upgrades 
 Replaced Two Well Motors and 

Pumps 
Please contact the Public Works 
Department at 435‐843‐2130 if you 
have quesƟons about these or any 
other projects you see happening 
around town.  

September is National Preparedness 
Month! Residents are encouraged to 
take steps to prepare for emergencies 
in their homes, businesses, schools and 
communities. Visit ready.gov for info. 

READY.GOV 

We would like to thank you, Tooele 
City residents, for your paƟence and 
cooperaƟon during this unprecedented 
Ɵme. At the Ɵme of this publicaƟon, 
following Governor Herbert’s guide-
lines, we are sƟll in the Low Risk 
(yellow) phase. Please conƟnue to  
follow the public health protocols to 
keep the dial moving forward and to 
prevent it from turning back. You can 
find the guidelines on our website 
tooelecity.org or at coronavirus.utah.org. 

As informaƟon conƟnues to change so 
frequently and rapidly, we encourage 
you to follow us on social media for 
updates. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   

  
 

@tooelecity 
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Tooele City CARES Small Business Grant Program 

GENERAL PLAN DRAFT 
Tooele City is in the process of 
revising and modernizing our  
General Plan. The Planning  
Commission is entrusted by Utah 
State Law to oversee and  
guide this process. The Planning  
Commission has been working 

for more than nine months on the development of 
new elements that have become draŌ of the General 
Plan.  The Commission has held a joint meeƟng with 
the City Council to go over the draŌ and it is now 
ready for public review and comment.  Copies of the 
draŌ General Plan are available at City Hall as well  
as electronically through the City’s website at 
www.tooelecity.org for review and comment.  There 
will also be public open houses to review, discuss, 
and comment on the Plan scheduled for Thursday, 
September 17, 2020 and Tuesday, October 6, 2020.  
These open houses will be held in the City Council 
Chambers of City Hall from 6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.  
There will also be scheduled public hearings before 
both the Planning Commission and the City Council 
later in the year.  We greatly encourage all interested 
ciƟzens to parƟcipate as you feel comfortable doing 
so. We want to hear your thoughts on the General 
Plan as we look into the future for our community.  
Comments and feedback can also be submiƩed by 
email at generalplancomment@tooelecity.org.  

     We would like to remind the public that climbing on top of 
any of the water towers in Tooele is strictly prohibited. These  
towers are a part of our critical infrastructure and any damage to 
them can have severe consequences for all of us. Tooele City 
will pursue trespassing charges for any person found to be in 

violation. As always, we appreciate the wonderful citizens in the City 
that we have the privilege to serve. 
     Please report suspicious activity to the Tooele City Police Department 
by calling dispatch at 435-882-5600.   
     If you SEE Something, SAY Something! 

 

2020 Census Quick Facts: 
1. It's Quick and Easy to Complete Online,  

by Mail, or by Phone. 
2. It's Not Too Late! Self‐Response will end  

by September 30, 2020. 
3. It's Safe and Secure. Your privacy is  

protected. 
4. Affects Major Federal Funding Decisions 

that impacts Libraries, Schools, Roads,  
Hospitals, Fire Departments, and More! 

5. Can Affect Representation. 

The Census is important for all of us! 
You Matter!  Be Counted!  Complete the 
Census Today!  https://2020census.gov/ 

     Tooele City is pleased to provide small business grants in an 
effort to assist local businesses through the COVID‐19  
hardship. Small businesses are criƟcal to the success of our 
local economy. The funds originate from the CARES Act fund  
approved by Congress and passed through the Utah Governor’s 

Office of Management and Budget. Tooele City has determined that these grant  
expenditures are necessary in response to the public health emergency.  Funding 
will be made available to a limited number of businesses, with 50 FTEs or less 
that meet specific requirements. Grant awards between $1,000—$10,000. 
     ApplicaƟons will open on September 8, 2020 at 9:00AM and close on  
September 18, 2020 at 5:00PM. Funds will be disbursed unƟl the funds are 
exhausted. Due to the anƟcipated number of submissions and limited funding, 
applicaƟons will be ranked based on predetermined prioriƟes.  Visit our website 
tooelecity.org for Grant Eligibility Requirements, Eligible Use of Funds, Grant 
Funding PrioriƟzaƟon, and addiƟonal informaƟon. QuesƟons can be directed to 
Shannon Wimmer at 435‐843‐2156 or shannonw@tooelecity.org. 
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Monday, September 14th from 10:00 a.m - 1:00 p.m. 
Grantsville Senior Center Parking Lot  
(120 South Center Street, Grantsville). 
 

Friday, September 18th from 10:00 a.m - 1:00 p.m. 
Tooele Senior Center Parking Lot  
(59 East Vine Street, Tooele) 
 

Open to the Public! 

KIDS HOLIDAY CRAFT PICK-UP 

PRATT AQUATIC CENTER 
There will be no August/September shut down at the Pratt 
Aquatic Center due to being closed for so long last Spring 
for Covid-19 so, “Come on in!  The water’s fine.”   
 

Life Guards Wanted! 
Work year round as a lifeguard while receiving paid training to become WSI 
Certified to teach swim lessons and receive hourly rate increases. Work in 
an exciting environment and receive a free membership to the pool!  With 
our facility, you will enjoy year-round employment and can ditch the  
sunscreen while guarding.  Our indoor facility is closed on Sundays.  Our 
pay plan offers advancement opportunities based on certifications and  
experience.  You'll enjoy working in a fun but professional work  
environment where you are viewed as an important part of our team.  Come 
see why many of our guards stay employed with us and return during  
college breaks.  Entry guards make $10.04/hour with advancement to 
$10.61, $11.22, or for those with leadership assignments, $13.15. You must 
be at least 16 years old and be lifeguard certified before hire. Come make a 
"splash" and "dive in" to your new opportunity. Apply online today at  
tooelecity.org. 
 

New!  Friday Junior Water Polo for 8 to 14 years old. 
Join us on Fridays 5:00pm to 6:30pm and learn how to 
play the exciting sport of water polo!  No experience is 
necessary.  Register online at tooelecity.org. 
 

Fall swim lessons start September 14th.  Classes are Monday through 
Thursday at 5:00pm and 5:45pm.  Register online at tooelecity.org. 
 

For questions about any of these programs please call the Pratt Aquatic 
Center at 435-882-3247 or visit us online at tooelecity.org. 

Tooele County Chamber of Commerce 
Get to know the Candidates Event 

October 7, 2020 
12:00 Noon 

Watch via FB Live @tooelechamber 
 
 
 

General Election November 3rd 

Due to Covid‐19, there will be no DAV 
meetings until further notice. Veterans 
may contact Commander Penny Larsen 
at 801‐644‐6002 or contact Adjutant 
James G. Yale  at 435‐849‐0521 or email 
jimjulieyale@msn.com for more  info. 

QPR Suicide Prevention Online Training 
Ask A Question—Save a Life! 

 
 

September 17, 2020 
7:00 - 9:00 p.m. 

Tooele City Hall (90 N. Main St., Tooele) 
Please wear a mask 

 
Free registration at tooelecity.org 

 
 

Questions? Email stacys@tooelecity.org 

 

September 10 — Back to School 
October 8 — Halloween 

November 12 — Fall 
December 10 — Christmas 

 
 
 
 
 

EACH MONTH YOU WILL RECEIVE SUPPLIES TO CREATE 
2 HOLIDAY CRAFTS AT HOME. 

 
 

 $5.00 PER MONTH 
PICK-UP BETWEEN 

4:00-5:00 PM 
TOOELE CITY HALL 
(90 N. MAIN ST.) 

REGISTER AT  
TOOELECITY.ORG 
SPACE IS LIMITED! 
QUESTIONS CALL 

435-830-2458 

 

 

 

Tooele Valley Museum & Historic Park 
 

     Explore, Learn, & Play! The Tooele Valley Museum & Historical Park is staying open 
through September! Visit our website tooelevalleymuseum.com for hours. Located at 
the corner of Broadway and Vine St., Tooele. 
 

     Due to Covid-19 health concerns, some buildings may be closed, check our website 
before you visit at tooelevalleymuseum.com.  Schedule events and field trips through 
our website. 
 

Trains 101 is the newest online exhibit. Find crafts, educational 
activities, and information about how trains work on our website. 
 

Seeking Lawn Gnomes! We are creating a community art exhibit and need your 
help! Loan or donate your gnomes to the museum for this fun, temporary exhibit then 
walk or drive by the exhibit at the northwest corner or Broadway and Vine through 
January 15th. Gnomes must be able to live outside for 6 months on a porch.  Find 
additional details at tooelevalleymuseum.com. 
 

Volunteers Needed!  Call 435-882-2836 or email stephanies@tooelecity.org if you are 
interested in joining us—help us care for our collection & grounds, give tours, or help 
with events. 

 

 2020 



Door-to-Door Salesmen 
 
 

ALL door-to-door salesmen (Itinerant/
Transient Merchants) must be licensed 
with Tooele City and must have a 2020 
YELLOW Tooele City ID Badge on and 
in plain sight. If a salesperson is not 
wearing a badge, please call  (435) 843-
2110 or Dispatch at (435) 882-5600. 
(We will need a description of the 
individual along with the direction 
they are headed). Thank you! 
 
 

Business License Required! 
 
 

Anyone offering a SERVICE from their 
home, for compensation, requires a 
Tooele City Business License. Contact 
the Tooele City Business Licensing 
Office at (435) 843-2110 or email 
lisac@tooelecity.org for more info. 

$250.00 
REWARD!! 

FOR INFORMATION 
LEADING TO THE 
ARREST OF ANY  

PERSON 
RESPONSIBLE FOR 
ANY GRAFFITI OR 

VANDALISM IN 
TOOELE CITY. 

CONTACT TOOELE 
CITY POLICE 

(435) 882-8900 
OR TOOELE CITY 

PARKS DEPT. 
(435) 843-2143. 
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Tඋൺඌඁ/Dൾൻඋංඌ: 
Per Tooele City Code Section 8-4-4 1(b) and (e) of Tooele City Code 
states these will be deemed a nuisance if: (b) the accumulation of 
garbage, refuse, or unsightly or deleterious objects or structures upon 
real property, unless contained in connection with an association 
lawfully situated and licensed for the same; (e) any other unsightly or 
deleterious condition that gives rise to a threat to human health or 
safety. Any garbage/debris/unsightly objects must be properly 
disposed of within a timely manner! 
 

Tooele City provides a Yൾൺඋ Rඈඎඇൽ Bඎඅ඄ Wൺඌඍൾ Pංർ඄ඎඉ Pඋඈ඀උൺආ 
to help you dispose of items which do not normally fit into your trash 
container. The pick up day is once a month and there is no additional 
cost to use this program.  You can find the pick up schedule and more 
information on our website tooelecity.org. Here are a few basic 
checklist items: 

□ You do not have to schedule a Bulk Waste Pick Up, just put 
your items on your curb the day before your pick up date. 

□ Bulk Waste MUST be bagged, boxed, or bundled (with rope 
or twine). 

□ Tree branches must be cut to less than 5 feet in length and 
can be no larger than 4 inches in diameter. 

□ Bulk Waste cannot exceed 75 lbs. 
□ Ensure that you do not have unacceptable Bulk Waste 

materials such as tires, rocks, dirt, sod, oils, paints, 
construction debris, or hazardous  materials. 

□ Call ACE Disposal at 435-882-7009 if you have questions. 
 

Iඇඈඉൾඋൺൻඅൾ/Aൻൺඇൽඈඇൾൽ Vൾඁංർඅൾඌ: 
Tooele City Code Section 8-4-4 1(c) and (d) states that junked, 
wrecked, or inoperable vehicles may not be kept upon real property for 
longer than 72 hours. Only two inoperable motor vehicles may be kept 
upon real property if they are placed behind a screened fence, or in an 
enclosed building. Vehicle coverings are not considered in compliance 
with this code. 
 

The full text of the above-referenced City Codes can be found on our 
website tooelecity.org. You may also contact 435-843-2167 if you 
have questions or for more information. 
 

During the month of July, our Code Enforcement Department was 
busy working on enforcement—they opened 32 new cases and closed 
32 cases. Thank you to our residents for doing your part to help keep 
our City clean and beautiful!  

       #TakePrideTooele 

               FALL CLEAN UP 

     Thank you to the many volunteers who have been out cleaning 

up our City over the past few weeks! There are two separate  

volunteer groups who cleaned up Droubay Road and 520 East.  

We love when neighbors help neighbors! 

     Thank you to our Droubay Road Volunteers (pictured above):  

Elder Wilson, Elder Barahona, Mike Brimhall, Secret Perkins,  

Kim Gamber, Gene Buell, Addison Gamber, and Bryson Gamber.  

     Thank you to our 520 East Volunteers: Mike Sumner, Kolbie 

Cook, Nathan Stuart, Kyle James, 520 East neighbors, members of 

the Canyon Creek Ward, and members of the Maple Hills Ward.  

     Join Mayor Winn and volunteers from our community who will 

be cleaning up Smelter Road again on Thursday, September 10th, 

(see information below). 

 Fall is the perfect Ɵme to show your 
pride in Tooele City.  Join Mayor Winn 
and community volunteers at our fall 
cleanup projects on the second Thursday 

of each month. On Thursday, September 10th at 6:30 p.m. 
meet us on Smelter Road (meet at the corner of Elton Park at 
7th Street and 400 North). Follow Tooele City on Facebook 
and Instagram or visit our website at tooelecity.org to find the 
locaƟon and Ɵmes for each project. For more informaƟon 
please contact Tooele City Parks and RecreaƟon at 435-843-
2142 or at terras@tooelecity.org. 

 #TAKEPRIDETOOELE 


